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GET WELL WISHES TO: 
Desmond Baxter 

Winsom Genus Martin  
Charlesworth ñBarclayò Varlack 

CONDOLENCES TO: 
Babette and Carlos Bodden  

on the loss of her mom 
Leonie and Mark Escoffery  
on the loss of his brother 

Kitty Lannaman on the loss of her sister 
Jannette Sharpe-Paul  
on the loss of her mom 

Percival Wood on the loss of his niece 
Eugene Wright  

on the loss of his wife 

Please Let Us Knowé 
Please contact (or ask someone else to contact) 
one of our Sunshine Committee members if you are 
ill, know of anyone who is ill or would like to share 
any   condolences and would like it to be announced 
in the newsletter. If no one tells us, we cannot 
share it.  

Elet Cyris, Chair ................. 561.791.9087 
Paul Baker ......................... 561.784.0067 
Samuel Baxter ................... 561.798.2864 

 
AUGUST 16 -  31 

Michael R. Coleman   19 

Elet Cyris                   19 

Norma Morris-Thornhill            20 

Cecil B. Sunanon       20 

Clover Henry-Gilroy   22 

Yvonne Broderick-Wilson  24 

Hope Francis              25 

Ledlo Powell              25 

Shirley Morrison        27 

Sybell Dawson          29 

Prudel Belle              31 

Lorna Johnson          31 

SEPTEMBER 1 -  15 

Margaret Berry          01 

Inez Millender            02 

Lydia Patterson         03 

Barry Martin              08 

Percival Wood          08 

Hazel Hamilton         09 

Dorothy Bell              11 

Jess Santamaria       11 

Hildreth Stoddart-Brown  11 

Sherma Buck             14 

Jennifer Jaikissoon    15 

Olga Mason               15 

Elroy Sangster           15 

Eugene Wright      15 

If you are a CAFCI member and notice that 
your birthday or the birthday of another 
member has not been acknowledged, please 
send us an email to CAFCI 
(cafci@bellsouth.net) and we will update the 
birthday list. We apologize for any oversight. 

sv8zM28`¢˫z MESSAGE 
 

ANNUAL FRIENDSHIP BALL:  The Ball 
Committee is inviting all members, friends 
and supporters to come out and celebrate 
with us at the 31st Annual Friendship Ball. This 
event was postponed in 2020 and twice again 
in 2021. The safety of our members and 
guests is a top priority for us and is a key 
driver in our planning. We are confident that 
we can have an exciting, safe and fun-filled 
Ball this Year. The Ball will be held at the 
Downtown Marriott Hotel in West Palm Beach 
on Saturday, September 17, 2022 starting at 
7 pm. Please come out and support this 
fundraising event. The funds we raise from 
this event is used to fund all our programs. 
We now have Ball and raffle tickets on sale. 
See details elsewhere in the program 
regarding the purchase of tickets.  Even if you 
cannot attend the Ball, we welcome your 
financial support.  
 
MEMBERSHIP MEETINGS:  For the next few 
months, we will continue our General 
Membership meeting via Zoom, the second 
Saturday of every month at 7 pm. We are 
planning to have a hybrid of Zoom and in-
person meetings starting in November this 
year; we are still working on the details. More 
information to come in future newsletters.  
 
STUDENT ASSISTANCE FUND:  A big thank you 
to all our various committees that continue to 
carry on the hard work to make this 
organization strong and relevant as we look 
forward to our 34th year.  Special thanks to the 
Student Assistance Fund Committee, co-
chairs Junette Powell and Nadine White-
Boyd, and members Doreen Baker, Lavern 
Blackwood, Leonie Escoffery, Doreen 
Grayson, Alpha McDonald and Marva Wilks 
for raising funds and awarding grants to 
deserving students.   
 
 
 
Dennis Wright 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
OFFICERS 

President .............................. Dennis Wright 
1st Vice President ................ Genieve White 
2nd Vice President ...... Rhonda Ferrin-Davis 
Treasurer ............................................. TBD 
Recording Secretary ............. Doreen Baker 
Corresponding Secretary .......... Paul Baker 

DIRECTORS 
Winsom Genus-Martin Ï Carolyn Hmara 
Barry Martin Ï Hildreth Stoddart-Brown 

 

NEWSLETTER COMMITTEE 
Marcia Hayden Ï Lawrence Logan   
Shirley Morrison Ï Junette Powell   

Barbara Walker Ï Thalia White Lauren 

 
 COMMITTEE CHAIRPERSONS 

Alliance ............................... Genieve White 
Annual Friendship Ball ......... Dennis Wright 
Budget ............................... Radcliffe Brown 
Bylaws ............................... Barbara Walker 
CAFCI Home...................... Radcliffe Brown 
Cultural ................. Hildreth Stoddart-Brown 
Finance ............................... Genieve White 
Grants ............................... Shirley Morrison 
Historian/Protocol ....... Rhonda Ferrin-Davis 
Membership .......................... Audrey Smith 
Newsletter ............................ Junette Powell  
 ................................ & Thalia White Lauren 
Parliamentarian ............ Nadine White-Boyd 
Picnic ..................... Diane Bishop-McIntosh 
Program ..................... Rhonda Ferrin-Davis 
Relay for Life ........................... Nova Brown 
Student Assistance Fund ..... Junette Powell 
 .................................. & Nadine White-Boyd 
Sunshine ...................................... Elet Cyris 
Talent Show ......................... Junette Powell  
 .................................. & Nadine White-Boyd 
Toys for Tots .................... Lauriston Simms 
Venue/Reservations ......... Lawrence Logan 
Ferrin Memorial Scholarship Fund ..............  
 ............................................ Genieve White 
Website .............................. Radcliffe Brown 
Youth ......................... Rhonda Ferrin-Davis 

 
CONTACT US  

Caribbean-American For Community Involvement 
675 Royal Palm Beach Boulevard  

Suite #134  
Royal Palm Beach, FL 33411 

561.790.4002 
cafci@bellsouth.net Ï www.cafcipbc.org 

www.facebook.com/cafcipbc 

Board meetings - 4th Thursday of the month  
See back page for calendar of events. 

 

Welcome  
New Member 

CASARINE  SUSAN 

FEVRIER 

http://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=http://4hhr.net/wp-content/uploads/2015/01/Happy-Birthday-Vector-m2.jpg&imgrefurl=http://4hhr.net/happy-birthday/happy-birthday-vector/&h=543&w=810&tbnid=RWz_N7fsv8KzdM:&zoom=1&docid=S9fK1w1TxCdJdM&ei=hrvcVKKfHMSvggSGj4HQDg&tbm=isch&ved=0CCIQMygaMBo49AM
mailto:cafci@bellsouth.net
http://www.cafcipbc.org/
http://www.facebook.com/cafcipbc


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

OUR CHILDREN ARE OUR FUTURE 
CAFCI and the Student Assistance Fund (SAF) Committee would be honored to recognize the accomplishments of its members and/or their relatives; so 

please share your good news with us and we will publish as space permits. 

 
2022 AWARDS CEREMONY:  In case you missed the 2022 SAF 
Awards Ceremony, the link to the ceremony is: 
https://www.cafcipbc.org/studentassistanceprogram and the direct 
YouTube link is https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=rdeqSmv7Hr0. 

   
2022 THANK YOU/CONGRATS 
VIDEO: You may also view a 
video of the 2022 SAF award 
recipients and messages from 
past award recipients at 

https://www.cafcipbc.org/2022-
student-assistance-video 
 

THANK YOU to everyone who supported the 2022 Student 
Assistance Fund Awards through your donations. The 2022 Donor 
and Sponsorship List is posted on CAFCIôs website. 
 
ONGOING SUPPORT: To donate to the Student Assistance Fund 
and/or sponsor an award recipient, please contact Nadine White-
Boyd at 561.351.6895; Junette Powell at 561.346.2353; or CAFCIôs 
website at https://www.cafcipbc.org/donation-center and select the 
Student Assistance option. A donation of any amount will help 
CAFCIôs Student Assistance Fund Committee reach its fundraising 
goal. If you cannot donate, please share the fundraiser link 
(https://www.cafcipbc.org/studentassistanceprogram) to help spread 
the word with family, friends and social media contacts. Thanks in 
advance for your continued support. 

 
 

CAFCI 31st ANNUAL FRIENDSHIP BALL 
 

Saturday, September 17, 2022 
Downtown Marriott Hotel, West Palm Beach 

Plans are almost complete for the CAFCI 31st Annual Friendship Ball to be held on Saturday, September 17, 2022 at the Downtown 
Marriott Hotel in West Palm Beach. The Ball Committee is working hard to put everything in place for a successful socially distanced 
event. Please be sure to save the date and purchase your tickets as soon as possible from a CAFCI member or on the CAFCI website 
(cafcipbc.org); making sure to select your meal choice: chicken, fish or vegetarian.  There will also be a silent auction (see the form 
elsewhere in this newsletter).  Raffle tickets are also available (4 tickets per book; 4 for $5).  You need not be present to win.  The prizes 
are as follows: 1st prize: $300 cash; 2nd prize: $200 cash; 3rd prize: $100 cash.  To purchase raffle tickets, please contact Dennis Wright 
at 203.482.5079.  See additional details about purchasing tickets for the Ball on the front page of this newsletter and on the CAFCI website 
(cafcipbc.org). 

 

BALL PROGRAM BOOKLET 
The comprehensive Annual Friendship Ball Journal showcasing CAFCIôs activities, community involvement and more will not be published 
this year; however, a condensed Ball Program will be printed for the event. We are seeking Member Messages (starting at $20).   A 
message idea (a maximum of 20 words) could be congratulating someone on their accomplishments. The form is included in this 
newsletter as well as posted on the CAFCI website, https://www.cafcipbc.org/annual-friendship-ball 

MESSAGE FROM PAST 
SAF AWARD RECIPIENT 

Kate Deviney, 2022 Award Recipient 

August 16, 2022  

Hello CAFCI, 

I hope you all are doing well and having a good summer! 
Thank you, again, for my two CAFCI Scholarships. I really 
appreciate it. 

I wanted to give you all a brief update on my life and the 
new changes that will be happenings quite soon! Firstly, 
Iôve been pretty busy this summer. From June to July, I 
interned for Palm Beach County Commissioner Gregg 
Weiss in downtown West Palm beach. It was my second 
summer interning for him, and I handled constituent issues, 
answered the phone, and sat in on meetings 
Commissioner Weiss had with lobbyists and developers. I 
thoroughly enjoyed my summer at the County, and am very 
grateful for the experience.  

Tomorrow, I will be moving up to Florida State University 
to start college! I will be majoring in Political Science on the 
Pre-Law track, and am very excited. I will keep in touch 
with you all at CAFCI as the semester progresses, and 

update you on my grades and campus involvement. Ҽ  

I hope you all have a great week. I look forward to hearing 
from you soon. Thank you, again, for everything. 

Warmly, 

Kate 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=rdeqSmv7Hr0
https://www.cafcipbc.org/2022-student-assistance-video
https://www.cafcipbc.org/2022-student-assistance-video
https://www.cafcipbc.org/annual-friendship-ball


 

CAFCI Scouts BSA Troop 111 WHAT A SUMMER!! In June our local councilôs summer camp was cut short, 

but Woodruff, our away camp, definitely made up for it.   Upon arrival, our guide gave us a tour and then we were off to 
our swim test. After dinner the base camp and high adventure scouts separated until the end of the week.   
 
Base Camp Scouts walked an average of 20,000-30,000 steps daily, enjoyed delicious buffet style meals and attended 
merit badge classes like miscommunication (yes, miscommunication) and horseback riding.  Everyone had a great time 
and enjoyed a real treat of delicious Beignets at cracker barrel (not to be confused with Cracker Barrel Restaurant) 
prepared by the Troop sharing our site.  
 
These Scouts also enjoyed an exciting whitewater adventure on the Nantahala River.   The chilly temperature of the river 

was a refreshing break for the summer heat. It was a cold, exhausting experience for everyone, but each of the Scouts would gladly go back for another 
round! 
 

Unfortunately, the weather was not always cooperative as there were afternoon mountain 
storms.  However, our base camp SPL, Caleb McNally, made the best of it by having the 
scouts take shelter in the concrete bathhouse and play games until the storm passed.    
 
One morning at 5:30 AM, Mr. McNally, our Scoutmaster, and two of our Scouts participated in 
the traditional Woodruff ñPolar Bear Plungeò.  They returned just before the temperature 
dropped to the 60ôs.   Thanks to these fearless scouts for representing Troop 111! 
 
In the afternoons, Scouts were able to create their own adventure as they returned to favorite 
parts of the Camp to do some more exploration on their own or with a buddy.  

 
The High Adventure Scouts traveled a bit further to North Carolina where we met new friends from Troop 78 in Cumming, 
Georgia and Troop 852 from Mesquite, Texas. Unlike the base camp scouts, we slept in air-conditioned cabins with bunk beds and plumbing. Breakfast 
at 7:30 am was followed by the Nantahala River Rafting adventure at 9 AM.  The first round was guided with instruction on safety helmets, life jacket, 
up, down, forward, back and many other directions.  After that we had an opportunity to self-guide which is where the true adventure began. 
 
We tried out our new skills in the Tuckasegee River including testing every rock in the river to see if 
it could stop our raft.  It was a great feeling to look back at the drop behind you to see what you really 
accomplished.  We were also taken to a secret location found by our team, so it was a nice treat to 
show off our new Duckies and Kayak skills on the bumps and fountains.  The Nantahala River also 
had lots of excitement at every turn.   
 
Our last day of guided rafting was a level 3-4 in the Ocoee River located in the Cherokee National 
Forest. There was no playing around on this ride. The rapids were back-to-back and before we knew 
it, the ride was over. What great memories were made on our high adventure!  We traveled to base 

camp to join the rest of the Troop for our final night then headed home in the morning!   
 
Two other Scouts, Jackson Doeren and Jackson Eubanks, also did a separate high adventure 
at the Summit Betchtel Reserve in West Virginia. The scenic drive on the way took them on a 
ghost tour in Savannah, coal mine tour in West Virginia and even a relaxing game of mini golf 
along the way. Scouts and ASMôs, Mrs. Doeren and Mr. Eubanks set up tents in a valley 
surrounded by majestic mountains. Rock climbing, repelling, hiking, BMX biking and 
skateboarding, ziplining, white water rafting, shooting sports and archery were all part of this 
incredible adventure. Like our Woodruff Scouts, this crew also encountered summer storms.  
Consequently, both Scouts are now masters of their newly acquired skill, playing the card game, 

Hearts.  Celebrating July 4th 
was truly inspirational at 
Summit as both boys had the 
honor of participating in the flag 
ceremony.  Once again Troop 111 left their mark as is 
evident with the placement of our neckerchief on the 
Summit Wall.  A final stop in St. Augustineôs Museum of 
Torture closed out this re markable, ñall inclusiveò trip on 
the journey home.  
 
Many thanks to CAFCI for the support that helped to make 
these amazing adventures a reality for our Scouts. 
 
By William Hicks, Senior Patrol Leader, Troop 111 
 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

 
 

 

CAFCI website:  https://www.cafcipbc.org/donation - center  

GoFundMe: Visit https://gofund.me/7319cf9a   �x Please share with your friends and family  

.

2022 MEMBERSHIP DUES (Single -  $60 �x Couple -  $100)  
Submit your membership dues online at: https://www.cafcipbc.org/membership - dues  OR  
Mail to: CAFCI Attention: Lawrence Logan,  
675 Royal Palm Beach Boulevard, Suite #134, Royal Palm Beach, FL 33 411  
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1. Just sign into or create your account at  https://smile.amazon.com  
2. Select Caribbean American for Community Involvement in Florida  as your preferred charity.  

Amazon will donate 0.5% of the price of your eligible purchases to CAFCI,  thereby helping to fund CAFCI 
programs such as the Student Assistance Fund for college bound  students, Scouts, annual Martin Luther 
King, Jr. Day Celebration and Cultural Diversity Day as well as other events that benefit the community.  

 


